[bookmark: _MailOriginal]The College of Liberal Arts and Sciences
Undergraduate Educational Policy and Curriculum Committee
Minutes
Thursday, March 29, 2018
Attending: Amber Crow (student member); Helena Dettmer (Chair); Andrew Forbes; Kathryn Hall (staff); Meena Khandelwal; Jerald Moon; Mary Noonan; Ana Rodríguez-Rodríguez; Rachel Williams
Absent: Steve Duck; Cornelia Lang
1. The minutes from March 22, 2018 were approved as written.
1. UEPCC members reviewed the recommendation by the General Education Curriculum Committee for GE CLAS Core status for COMM: 1898 Introduction to Latina/o/x Communication and Culture (3 s.h.) in the area of Diversity and Inclusion. After a brief discussion, UEPCC recommended the approval of DI status for the course.
1. [bookmark: _GoBack]David Ryfe, Director and Professor, School of Journalism and Mass Communication, presented the work done to date on the merger of two certificates, the Certificate in Nonprofit Management, currently housed in University College, and the Certificate in Fundraising and Philanthropy Communication, administered by the School of Journalism and Mass Communication. Since the two certificates address some of the same learning outcomes and are intended for similar audiences, the merger will help remove duplication of administrative efforts while streamlining requirements. David Ryfe will return to UEPCC once the administrative details of the merger have been finalized.
1. Yvonne Farley, Clinical Assistant Professor, School of Social Work (visiting UEPCC via Skype), and Kathleen Kemp, Program and Admissions Administrator, School of Social Work, presented the rationale for the proposed Certificate in Resilience and Trauma Informed Perspectives. The certificate grew out of a joint two-year initiative to help inform practitioners, faculty, and students of the effects of trauma. As the proposal states, untreated trauma can affect mental health and can lead to self-harm and substance abuse. The certificate will offer introductory knowledge of the field, helping students to prepare for some of the incidences of trauma that they might encounter in related professions; additionally, courses will also support current UI students, encouraging them to seek care if needed. The certificate is supported by the UI colleges of Education, Public Health, and Nursing and would be administered by the School of Social Work. The group also discussed that courses addressing different cultural perspectives should be added to the required elective area to make sure students understand how these affect responses to trauma. The certificate was recommended for approval, with agreement that such courses as discussed be added.
1. The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Andrew Forbes 
Associate Professor, Department of Biology
Secretary for UEPCC
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